Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland

ADVICE

Issued by Townsville Maritime Region on 4 October 2024

Area: Townsville pilotage area
Locality: Nelly Bay, Magnetic Island

Activity: Entrance Channel lateral Beacons- diving operations

Mariners are advised that:

diving operations will be conducted on the Entrance Channel lateral beacons NB1, NB2, NB3, NB 4
and NB6 at the entrance to Nelly Bay Harbour, Magnetic Island between 8 October 2024 and 12
October 2024.

Operations will be conducted each day between 0730 and 1600 from vessel “White Rhino” which will
be monitoring VHF channels 12 and 16. White Rhino will be displaying flag Alpha during diving
operations.

Mariners are advised to proceed at minimum safe speed whilst passing the diving operations and to
navigate with caution.

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum.
For further information about this notice, please contact:
The Townsville Regional Harbour Master’s office:

Phone 07 4421 8100 Email: vtstownsville@msqg.gld.gov.au

Notice authorised by: Regional Harbour Master (Townsville) - Maritime Safety Queensland
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